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Dear Sisters and Brothers of the Resurrected Christ, 
 
What shall we do this Easter season, to glorify the Risen Lord in thanks and praise for all that 
God’s Son has done for us?  Last year for the Easter season I invited you to go a little deeper.  
Since we’re in Holy Week as I write this, I wanted to start with what I shared last Holy Week: 
 
“Let’s go deeper this Holy Week and holy season of Easter.  Dip your finger into the font and 
make the sign of the cross on your forehead when you come into worship, and dip into the  
waters of new life that can only come from Christ this spring.  Come to the table for Maundy 
Thursday to receive the meal, and then go out into the world, fed and nourished, to share God’s 
love with a world that is so hungry for it right now.  Come to Good Friday, wear a cross to  
remind you and others of the cross of Christ, and wear that cross out into the world, not only on 
your chest as a necklace, but in your heart, bound in love to your Lord.  Come to the Vigil and 
come to Easter, to celebrate an empty cross and an empty tomb, reminding us that all the  
promises of the devil are also empty, and that Christ is Lord of all…..of heaven and earth, of life 
and death, of forgiveness and love, of everything finite and of all eternity.”   
 
I invite you to all the same things this year too, and perhaps along with going deeper, let’s  
consider going a bit wider this year!  Our Easter Good News of the Risen Savior is incredible.  
Let’s ask ourselves, “How can I reach a little wider, sharing this incredible Good News in  
creative ways with people I haven’t before?”  How can we share God’s love?  Love is doing, it is 
action.  What can I do to stretch just a bit further in sharing God’s love?  It could seem like a 
daunting challenge.  Or it could be a fun and creative adventure.  Love is also being.  God is 
love, as we hear in 1st John.  How does my very personhood, my very being, more fully reflect 
God’s love as I go out into the world?  This too can be a fun adventure. 
 
So this year, remember the call to love one another, as our Lord has first loved us.  Remember 
the gift of the Holy Meal, of the body and blood given and shed for us.  Remember the King of 
Kings, who modeled servanthood in washing his disciples’ feet.  Remember the cross, and our 
Lord’s free choice to suffer and die for us and for our sins.  Remember His rising and  
conquering even death itself, with the promise not only of forgiveness and redemption, but of life 
abundant here and also life eternal.  That’s a lot of great news to share!  Each element of Holy 
Week and Easter is an incredible reminder of just how deeply and fully we are loved.   
 
So let’s go out into the world this Easter season, to live and share God’s love in action and in our 
very being; in new ways, creative ways, a little wider than we’ve done before: 
 

Loving, living, serving, giving, in God’s name.  
(our mission statement!) 

 
In the love of the Risen Lord, 

 
 
 
 

Pastor Mark 
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April Gospel Readings 

April  7 John 20:19-31 

April 14 Luke 24:36b-48 

April 21 John 10:11-18 

April 28 John 15:1-8 

HE IS RISEN! HE IS RISEN INDEED! 
 
I hope that you were able to attend at least one of our Holy Week or Easter services. It’s hard to believe that Easter 
has now come (but not gone - we will be in the Easter season for several weeks.) It was great to see the children’s 
choir sing during the Palm Sunday service at 11:00 am. Thanks go to those that helped during the Easter egg hunt 
and the Youth Easter breakfast. Sal told me that the Easter egg hunt had the largest attendance to date.  
 
I want to thank all of you who donated to the Hunger Walk Run. Holy Trinity donated over $1300 to help feed those 
who face food insecurity.  
 
Please support our youth at the annual Yard Sale on April 20th from  9:00 am to1:00 pm. You may donate items for 
the youth to sell or rent a table for yourself. See the HT website for more information.  
 
Look for information coming for the Taste of Holy Trinity on May 5th that will include a potluck lunch with silent 
auction items supporting our youth mission trip. 
 
We have a busy spring planned and can’t wait to see you soon. 
 
Please feel free to reach out to me if you have any questions or comments. 
 
In God’s peace, 

 
 

Sabra 

John 20:19-31 
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 HT Finances   Feb. 2024 

 MTD Income  $   55,976 

 MTD Expenses  $   67,635 

 MTD Net   ($  11,659) 

 YTD Income  $ 129,394 

 YTD Expenses  $ 140,340 

 YTD Net  ($  10,946) 

Greetings Brothers and Sisters, 

 

As we emerge from winter and the season of Lent into spring and Easter, I am enjoying watching God’s 

creation emerge from its slumber and grow into newness of life. A fitting connection to Easter.  It is  

during this season that I am reminded that we are also called to be good stewards of Creation.  From 

the very beginning God makes clear that we have an obligation to care for the earth:  

 

The Lord God took the man and put him in the Garden of Eden  
to work it and take care of it  

(Genesis 2:15) 
 
Caring for creation doesn’t have to mean driving electric cars or becoming vegans, though those may 

reduce one’s “carbon footprint.”  There are myriad other ways we can demonstrate care for the earth 

and all its creatures.  My family and I like to focus on waste and recycling—particularly food waste.  We 

make a point to eat leftovers for lunch or repurpose them into new meals.  When we moved to Atlanta 

in 2021, we received a great deal of our furniture second-hand (though it helped that both our parents 

were downsizing at the time).  Actions like these not only reduce the resources we consume, but also 

make good financial sense.   

 

This spring and Easter season I encourage all of us to think about how we can be better stewards of 

God’s creation and its inhabitants.  Perhaps it’s planting a tree on Arbor Day or volunteering at your 

local animal shelter.  Maybe it’s planting a vegetable garden to enjoy the bounty of what God 

provides.  Whatever it is, take a moment and reflect on how you can be a better steward. 

 

In His service, 

 

Kip Johnson 
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Youth + Children + Family  
Ministries 

This season has been full of fun! The annual Easter Egg Hunt was a blast and we 

had over 200 participants. It was a wonderful way to be a light to our  

community.  Thank you to everyone who came out to volunteer, we couldn’t have 

done it without you.  Our Easter breakfast was a perfect time for family to get 

together before church and enjoy breakfast.  Though this season can be a busy 

one, I pray that we always remember the gift that Jesus has given us through His 

sacrifice on Calvary.  As we walk in the knowledge that Christ was raised from life 

to death, may we embrace that we are raised to life with Him! 

- Sal 



 

 

Thank you to all our performing artists who contributed so richly to Holy Trinity’s Holy 
Week observance and Easter celebrations. These include members of the chancel choir, 
bell choir, children’s choir, modern worship, and Lauren Beatty (liturgical dance), Brandon 
Beatty (percussion), and Gary Cosler and David Stroutmire (trumpet). 
 
Blessings,  
 
Thomas Eisnor 
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“He is not here; for he has been raised, as he said.” 
Matthew 28:6 
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PLEASE WELCOME OUR  
NEW FACILITIES MANAGER 

ERIC WERL 

Hello Holy Trinity, 
 

I am the proud father of 5 children (4 of my own plus a bonus son).  My daughter graduated Georgia Southern with 
a degree in Graphic Design last May.  My 2 adult sons are working on degrees in IT/Mechanical Engineering at KSU 
and Aviation in the St. Augustine, FL area.  My youngest son and bonus son are Sophomores in high school. 
 

I have spent a lifetime in service to my family, country and community.  I come to you after retiring with over 25 
years of service at Cobb County Fire & Emergency Services.  I was an Engineer (Fire Apparatus Operator)/Paramedic 
for 18 of those years.  My last 9 years, I served the Vinings area at Station 5.  Off duty I was the Project Manager for 
Circle W Construction Co., Inc., building high end homes in and around east Cobb.  Yes, two full-time jobs for nearly 
10 years (be sure to contact your Board of Commissioners to support much deserved raises for Public Safety Per-
sonnel!). 
 

Before the fire service, I was a US Navy Seabee.  I was home-ported in Gulfport, MS.  From there I deployed to Rota, 
Spain; Beledweyne, Somalia (during Operation Restore Hope); Diego Garcia, B.I.O.T.; and Sigonella.  My last 22 
months were spent at NAS Atlanta in the Public Works Department. 
 

And on a side note, I am a huge Parrot Head. 
 

I look forward to further serving as your Facilities Manager. 
 

Take good care, 
 
Eric 

This Spring we will be camping again.  The dates are May 17-19.  The loca-

tion is Victoria Campground in Woodstock on Lake Allatoona.  There are 

sites available from 44 - 75.   
 

Reservations can be made at http://www.Recreation.gov. 
 

This is a Holy Trinity tradition that has been on-going for about 40 years. 
 

If you are not an overnight camper, please join us on Saturday, May 18th for socializing 

and a Potluck Supper. 
 

Any questions?  Just ask Steven Reece, Jen Cowan, or David Fricke. 

We'd love to see you there. 

http://www.Recreation.gov.
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Five congregation members will be completing 50 hours of intensive training this month (Jan.-Apr.) and will be  
commissioned on Sunday, April 28th at the 11:00 am service.  A reception will follow the service in the Fellowship 
Hall.  We would like everyone to come and support our new Stephen Ministers.  A special thank you to Johnson Ferry 
Baptist Church for providing this training to our members. 
 

What is Stephen Ministry?  Stephen Ministry is a not-for-profit Christian organization that was established in 1975 in 
St. Louis by Lutheran Pastor Dr. Kenneth Haugk.  This is a caring, Christian-based ministry. 
 

Why Stephen?  Our name comes from St. Stephen in the Book of Acts.  He was the first layperson the Apostles asked 
to care for the needs of that early congregation. (Acts 6:1-6). 
 

New Stephen Ministers:  Carol Altgilbers, Amy Cassaniti, Lois Collier, Sharon Mazna and Linda Wagner. 
 

Who is a Stephen Minister?  He/She is a lay congregation member that is trained to provide one-to-one care to 
those experiencing grief, divorce, job loss, chronic or terminal illness, or family issues.  They have learned skills and 
developed gifts for bringing Christ’s healing love to people. 
 

What is the training they receive?  Training covers topics such as caring ministry, assertive training, spiritual gifts 
discovery, grief support, and spiritual growth.  Stephen Ministers use these resources to strengthen and expand the 
church’s ministry.  Individuals use them to improve their ability to relate to and care for others, grow in faith, and 
journey through life crises. 
 

History of Stephen Ministry at HT:  Holy Trinity has one of the oldest continuously operating Stephen Ministry  
programs in the country.  It was established at HT in 1985 by Alice Martin (Pastor Martin’s wife) and Pastor Dee  
Donnelly.  More than 67 lay people from HT have been trained over the years.  Sadly, most of those have passed 
away, moved away or retired as Stephen Ministers.  We have six current members who are active Stephen Ministers; 
Carolyn Robinson Klein, Diane Mathis, Tom Mathis, Annette Norton, Patti Ritter and Carol Skildum. With the addition 
of our new Stephen Ministers, we will have an active team of 11 SMs.  Our retired Stephen Ministers include Alice 
Rohrbach, Cullene Harper, Sandra Williams, Gloria Hutt, Marcia Pedersen, Jan Berkholtz, Jerry Gorley and Ralph  
Williams. 
 

Referrals:  If you feel you could benefit from meeting with a Stephen Minister, please contact Pastor Beatty or  

members of our Holy Trinity staff to put you in touch with a SM Leader.  

From Your HT Stephen Ministry Team 

Photos from the 2019 Installation. Stephen 
Ministers commissioned (left to right) Lea 
Bessey, Patti Ritter, Tom Mathis, Doug Jones 
and Diana Hall. 

Alice Rohrbach’s retirement party as a 
Stephen Minister.  This photo includes 
many past SMs including Pastor Dee 

Donnelly & Pastor Berkobin. 

SM retreat at Lutheranch in 2014  



 

 

Lutheran Coalition 

For Habitat 

On March 16, Holy Trinity Lutheran Church began helping to build a Habitat for Humanity house with the 
Lutheran Coalition for Habitat. The house will be for a community servant such as a teacher or bus driver 
and will be in Marietta. Work days will be Saturdays from 7:45 pm to 4:00 pm. Below are the activities for 
each work week: 
   

   April 6 - Siding & Insulation: install the siding and insulation 
   TBA - Exterior Paint: paint the exterior walls, trim, and shutters 
   TBA - Interior Paint Prep: prepare the walls for paint 
   TBA - Interior Paint: first coat of paint 
   TBA - Interior Paint & Trim: second coat of paint 
   TBA - Complete the House: install hardware and complete the final touches 
   TBA - Landscaping: lay sod, plant shrubs, and install the mailbox 
  
NW Metro Habitat-for Humanity online volunteer sign up website 
 

Link- https://habitatnwma.org/lutheran24 | Password- LUTHERAN 
 
Volunteers should bring their lunches. 

Page 8 

Taste of Holy Trinity Potluck 
Sunday, May 5th - 12:30pm 

 
Sign up to participate today! 

 
On May 5th after the 11:00 am service is the annual Taste of Holy Trinity. We hope you will come be a part of 
this Taste of Holy Trinity Potluck Lunch celebration. If you would like to participate by bringing your favorite  
potluck dish to share, please sign up at the Taste of Holy Trinity ministry station in the Fellowship Hall and list 
what you will be bringing to share.  This will allow us to print tent cards and place them next to each dish with 
your name, the name of the dish and the culture its from so everyone will know what they are sampling.  Please 
bring your dish to share on the date of the event only. 
 
Sign up at the ministry station in the fellowship hall or email Paula Garcia at psgarcia@mail.com   
  
We are also looking for volunteers for the Set Up and Clean Up Committee for the Taste of Holy 
Trinity.  If interested, please contact Paula Garcia at psgarcia@mail.com or 404-317-0562. 

Special Notice:  The April special envelope is for the Lutheran Coalition for Habitat. 
 
Over the last couple of years real estate values have risen sharply, the cost of construction material has been impacted by  
persistent inflation, the demand for affordable housing has increased and mortgage rates have remained high.  The mission of  
Habitat for Humanity is to create affordable housing options.  It is now more important than ever.  The Lutheran Coalition for  
Habitat has sponsored 33 homes since 1993.  For 2024, the 34th home will be constructed on Grigg Street in Marietta.  The   
Lutheran Coalition is a consortium of 12 Metro Atlanta Lutheran Churches.  Each year our goal is to sponsor 50% of a new Habitat 
build.  This has become increasingly difficult.  We will need $75,000 to $80,000 to fund 50% of a house for 2025.  Please consider a  
gift to Habitat this Easter. 

https://habitatnwma.org/lutheran24
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2024 Holy Trinity Lutheran Church Lenten Water Project 

❖ $26,000 – median income of a household in McDowell County, West Virginia 
❖ 35% of the residents live below the poverty line 
❖ More than 2/3 of the water systems in West Virginia have the WORST quality of water in the United States 
❖ To find out more about the dire need for water in McDowell County, watch the You Tube video – CBS Sunday  

     Morning – Americans Without Water (July 26, 2020) 
❖ How can WE help?   

 Make out your check to Holy Trinity Lutheran Church during Lent.  On the “For” line, write Dig Deep: 
Appalachia Water Project. 

 OR go to https://htelcm.org/ -- click on Donate and scroll to Social Ministry – Dig Deep 
❖ The Appalachia Water Project is a program of the Dig Deep Right-to-Water Project 501c3.   
❖ For more information about this project, go to digdeep.org.  

 
Questions or Suggestions – Contact Judy Hays at judyshealyhays@gmail.com or 404-932-1387 

Our donation focus during this Lenten season is clean 

running water for citizens in Appalachia. 
 

February 14th through May 31st 

Once again this year we will collect Gift Cards for the 20 youth in Foster Care who are graduating and  
beginning life independently.  In past years we have collected at least 3 cards per graduate.  
 
  Gift cards requested are any amount for Target, Amazon, Visa, and Walmart.  
 
  The Scrip Table will be open during April and May for your convenience and providing a refund to  
         Holy Trinity.  Deadline is May 19th. 
 
  Thank you for supporting these young people who have accomplished a lot in difficult circumstances. 
 
If you have questions, contact David Fricke at dfricke5@bellsouth.net 

digdeep.org
mailto:judyshealyhays@gmail.com


 

 

Women, Wine 
   and  Word 

 

 

 

Look for an email regarding future events.  
If you are not on our mailing list, please email 
swimmomblack@yahoo.com.  
 

Thanks, Sabra and Leigh  

 
This is the day that 
the Lord has made… 
and we are grateful  
for it! 
 
 
 

 
We would love to have you join us!  We are currently 
reading and discussing Max Lucado’s book titled  
“Help is Here” which is a beautiful study about the  
importance of “The Holy Spirit” in our lives and in our 
hearts…it is our Triune God speaking to us…one on 
one…through the whispers of the Spirit. This book can 
be purchased on Amazon or Christianbook.com. Please  
consider joining us at our rectangular circle of Sisters in 
Christ.  If you have any questions, please contact:  
                   Marcia Heinzer 404-405-1853 
                   Patti Ritter 770-597-5520  
                   Alice Rohrbach 770-973-7205   
 

 Offering hugs, coffee and laughter! 
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HT Men’s Ministry  
Bible on Tap 

Come join us twice a month (the 2nd Saturday  
@ 12:00 noon and 4th Tuesday @ 6:00 pm of  
every month) at the Coastal Bar & Grill for food, 
fellowship, devotional readings and project  
planning. Join us and learn what God is calling 
you to do in your Church and your Community! 
 
Coastal Bar & Grill is located at 10930 Crabapple 
Rd, Roswell. 
 
For additional information about BOT, email or 
subscribe to BOT.HolyTrinityMarietta@gmail.com  
Or call: Guy Gebhardt 404-889-4849  
             Jeff Fischer 678-642-5678 
             Craig Stack 770-696-0156 

Called to love, serve 
and give through faith. 

We served 81 hungry members of our community in 
March at the Hope House.  
 
We need more volunteers to provide food and to join 
our team!  If you would like to pay for a casserole, 
purchase peaches, salad fixings or cookies, please let 
me know. 
 
Laurie Johnson 
laurasiebertjohnson@gmail.com 

MUST Lunches 

 The Envelope of the  
Month for April 

 

Helps fund the building of affordable  
housing in our community through the  

Lutheran Coalition for Habitat. 
 

mailto:BOT.HolyTrinityMarietta@gmail.com
mailto:laurasiebertjohnson@gmail.com
mailto:bertjohnson@gmail.com
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Birthday Cake Kits for MUST 

Senior Food Program 

Our Holy Trinity team helped deliver food boxes and goodie bags to 84 seniors at Walton Renaissance 
Apartments in Marietta in January. Residents are grateful not only for the food assistance and  
occasional extras (such as puzzle books, slipper socks, lip balm, hand cream), but for the visit itself...a smile 
and a few words to brighten their day. If you’d like to join our team for this once-a-month 
ministry on the 3

rd
 Thursday of each month, please contact Sharon Kane at (727) 641-7389 or 

srkane65@gmail.com. 

Bin, Barrel and Cart 

 

MUST continues to have a high demand for men’s, women’s and children’s underwear in all sizes, so please 
keep an eye out for sales and help fill our Undies for MUST bin in the Fellowship Hall. This is an ongoing  
ministry. 
 

In addition to undies, most-needed food items include pasta and pasta sauce, peanut butter, Ramen noodles, 
cereal, and rice (1- & 2-lb. bags).   
 

If you like shopping online, check out MUST’s  Amazon.com wish list and items will be shipped straight to the 

Donation Center. 

Wow! Holy Trinity, we have provided 64 birthday kits by the end of March, bringing smiles to kids on their 
special day.   
 
We have enough supplies for 3 more weeks of kits. Please continue your support by donating one or more 
of the supplies below.  Be careful of expiration dates.  MUST will not accept any expired products.   
  

9x13 Disposable aluminum cake pans with clear lids  
Cake Mix (regular, sugar free or gluten free)  
Frosting mix (regular or sugar free)  
Sprinkles  
Birthday candles  
Lemon Lime soda, 12 ounce cans  

  
Please do not assemble the kits.  There are several steps we do prior to completing the kits for MUST.  
Supplies can be dropped off in the MUST Birthday cake kit bin or table in Fellowship Hall.  
   
Any questions contact Jane Langdon at 770-971-8768 or GrandmaJaneL@comcast.net.  

mailto:srkane65@gmail.com
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/53YS8UY1OWSJ
mailto:GrandmaJaneL@comcast.net


 

 

Sherrill McGraw   sl.mcg71@yahoo.com      770-597-1480 
 
Nicole Winkler     nnwinkler@comcast.net     770-565-6635 

Women of the ELCA Circles . . . 
 If you would like to join one of these groups, we would love to have you.   

Circle Leaders are listed below.   

Circle of Women Committee 

WOMEN OF THE ELCA (W-ELCA) 
W-ELCA IS THE WOMEN'S MINISTRY OF THE EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH IN AMERICA. HERE, YOU WILL FIND: SUPPORT OF YOUR FAITH JOURNEY;  
OPPORTUNITIES TO SERVE AND MAKE A DIFFERENCE IN YOUR COMMUNITY AND AROUND THE WORLD; AND A COMMUNITY OF WOMEN WHO PRAY TOGETHER,  
SHARE IN BIBLE STUDY, AND EXPERIENCE THE JOY OF GROWING IN FAITH AND FRIENDSHIP.  HOLY TRINITY’S W-ELCA  PROVIDES GROUPS, KNOWN AS CIRCLES.  

 

CIRCLE OF PEACE 
will meet on Monday, April 8th in room 
7/8 at 12:30 pm.   For more information, 
call Joy Schill at 770-639-7209. 

GOD’S GRACE CIRCLE 
will meet on Wednesday, April 17th at 
10:30 am in room 7/8.  The circle has 
chosen “God Breathed” by Zack Hunt to 
read and discuss. Any questions, call 
Sherrill at 770-597-1480. 

TENDER LOVING CARE CIRCLE 
Join us on Tuesday, April 16th from 
10:00 am to 12 noon in the Fellowship 
Hall. Any questions, call or text Annette 
Rhadans at 404-493-4449. 

RAINBOW QUILTERS 
will meet Tuesday, April  9th at 9:00 am 
in room 7/8.  Please join us as we  
continue our Quilt ministry for LWR. 
Call Joy Schill at 770-639-7209 for more  
information.   

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
Next meeting will be on Tuesday,  
April 9th at 6:30 pm in EB Room 7/8. For 
more information, call Pam Stack at  
770-975-8675. 
  

 

Contacts 
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SCHOLARSHIP 

Opportunity 

Holy Trinity’s W-ELCA-Circle of Women will 
once again offer an educational scholarship.  
This Women's Scholarship will be offered to 
a Holy Trinity member.  Any member from a 
recent high school graduate to a woman 
wanting to continue her education may  
apply.  Applications will be available in May 
and more details will follow at that time.  

Holy Trinity W-ELCA members Kathy Seraphine, Ada 
Junge, Jane Langdon and Mary Lou Fish attended the 
WORLD DAY OF PRAYER SERVICE, held at Holsey  
Chapel CME Church, Marietta on March 1, 2024.  The 
program, written by Palestinian women, was entitled, “ I 
beg you...bear with one another in Love, Ephesians 4:13.  
Church Women United in Cobb County sponsor this  
annual, world-wide service which is written by women of 
different countries. 
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HOLY TRINITY COLUMBARIUM 

The Columbarium at Holy Trinity Lutheran Church is a 
beautiful repose for the cremated remains of our loved 
ones.  This offers a permanent place for an urn located 
in a niche in the garden where a family can relax and 
pray and visit. A columbarium niche is easily purchased 
and is maintained by the church.  
 
Contact Keith Retterer at 770-833-4579 to begin the 
simple process.   
 
Just a friendly reminder that private flower vases or 
memorials are not allowed in the Columbarium.   

 

Prayer Requests 
 

Just a reminder that prayer request submissions should be received in the Church Office 
by 3:00 pm on Monday in order to make Tuesday’s E-News.  Before requesting someone 
be added to the prayer list, make sure you have their permission. Names will be listed in 
E-News and bulletins in the same way they are listed in the request - if full name is  
provided it will be listed; if only the first name is provided, then only the first name will 
be listed. Due to privacy concerns, we will not be able to provide the reason for prayer 
requests.  In addition to submitting prayer requests on the blue cards handed out with 
the service bulletins, you can also email a request to  

churchoffice@holytrinitymarietta.org.  ** Requests remain on list for 2 weeks.** 

Everyone is welcome, and encouraged to bring a brown 
bag lunch for a time of fellowship and discussion in 
however the spirit guides the conversation.  All heartfelt 
topics or questions are welcome.  We can also just  
enjoy having lunch together too. 

Sanctuary Flowers in Memory or Celebration 

If you would like to provide flowers for the Sanctuary in memory of 
someone special or in celebration of a special event, you can find the  
sign-up sheets in the binder located in the Fellowship Hall. Please fill out 
form and submit payment to the Church Office.  

FLOWER ARRANGEMENTS COST $65 AND THE PAYMENT  
MUST BE RECEIVED BEFORE ORDER CAN BE PROCESSED. 

COST AND DEDICATION MAY BE SHARED BY MULTIPLE HOUSEHOLDS. 

Wednesday, April 10th and 24th @ 12:00 pm 
Education Building, Upper Room 

Thursday, April 11th and 25th @ 2:00 pm 
Education Building, Upper Room 

 
If you are having a difficult time after  
experiencing loss, we encourage you to 
join us. 

mailto:churchoffice@holytrinitymarietta.org
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Holy Trinity Member Milestones - April 
Anniversaries  Birthdays 
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April 2nd  

2011 Wayne and Gaelyn Warren 

 

April 3rd 

1972 David and Sherrill McGraw 

1982 Michael and Linda Medrow 

1983 John and Mary Stuetzer 

 

April 10th 

1999 Jose and Paula Garcia 

               ** 25 Years** 

1999 John and Linda Vogt 

               ** 25 Years** 

 

April 13th 

1968 John and Kitza Muhlhausen 

 

April 18th 

1959 Bert and Stella Blenner 

               ** 65 Years** 

2011 Bob and Norma Houck 

 

April 19th 

1997 Steve and Ursula Higgins 

 

April 20th 

1991 Steve and Johanna Aikala 

 

April 25th 

1981 Joel and Kathy Phillips 

 

April 26th 

2016 Robert and Connie Bock 

 

April 28th 

1972 Pala and Beverly Balasubramanian 

 

April 29th 

1979 Gene and Karen Peisel 

               ** 45 Years** 

 

April  2nd April 13th  April 24th  

Richard Hoeckendorf Mark Beatty Steve Cassaniti 

Jonas Bjork  Sue Crenshaw 

 April 14th  Dan Formato 

April  3rd Cynthia Byrer  

Jonathan Vincenty  April 26th  

 April 15th  Robert Manly 

April  4th  Karen Stephan Brandon Beatty 

Raymond Hoffman   

 April 16th  April 27th  

April  6th  Ryan Vogt Norah Howard 

Bev Davenport   

 April 17th  April 28th  

April  7th  Dena Beatty Cathy Ballantine 

David Tester  Marcia Heinzer 

Lisa Hill April 18th   

 Paulette Rader April 29th  

April  8th   Evans Axsen 

Larry O'Neal April 19th   

Mirna Lee Marianne Pieper April 30th  

Jack Vogt  Joel Phillips 

Mya Borysiak April 20th  Shay Abernathy 

Knox Whitehouse Robin Brown  

Jack Schwartz   

 April 21st  

April  10th  Nathan Jones  

Magnus Lecke Sophia Abernathy  

Aubrey Coker   

 April 22nd  

April  11th  Thomas Ballantine  

Mitchell Lee   

 April 23rd  

April  12th  Jan Henke  

Leigh Fish Kari Jorgensen  

Jamie Hill   
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Holy Trinity Staff 

Office:  770-971-4600       churchoffice@holytrinitymarietta.org 

 2024 Council & Committees 
Council Officers 

Senior Pastor Rev. Mark Beatty pastormark@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 106 

Church Administrator Shyla Files sfiles@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 105 

Executive Assistant Debbie Chavez dchavez@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 101 

Financial Manager Alec Barnes abarnes@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 102 

Facilities Manager Eric Werl ewerl@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 111 

Director of Children & Youth Ministry Sal Espino sespino@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 103 

Director of Music Ministry Thomas Eisnor teisnor@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 114 

Saturday Worship Minister Chas Childers chazsongs@gmail.com   

President Sabra Black swimmomblack@yahoo.com 770-356-5311 

Vice President Paula Garcia psgarcia@mail.com 404-317-0562 

Secretary Vickie Crean florallovervlc@gmail.com 770-974-6873 

Treasurer Dan Formato dformato@comcast.net 404-457-3266 

Financial Secretary Doris Beatty dmbeatty16@bellsouth.net 404-683-5529 

Committee Leaders 

Loving, Living, Serving, Giving, In God’s Name. 

May Trumpet submissions due April 23rd. 
 Email your articles to: dchavez@holytrinitymarietta.org. 
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Children & Adult Educ. Meredith Kiefer meredith.kiefer@gmail.com 517-449-9836 

Evangelism Paula Garcia psgarcia@mail.com 404-317-0562 

Financial Mgmt. Mark Hinkson mark.hinkson7@gmail.com 678 488-9948 

Hospitality Sharon Mazna smazna1010@gmail.com 404-931-7313 

Personnel Vickie Crean florallovervlc@gmail.com 770-974-6873 

Property (Interim) Eric John ejohnaz@aol.com 678-402-6574 

Saturday Worship Chuck Gregory gregorychuck@att.net 770-971-0779 

Social Outreach Karen Johnston kkastj@bellsouth.net 770-579-6730 

Stewardship Kristofer Johnson kristofer.johnson12@gmail.com 763-218-7053 

Sunday Worship John Pfalzgraf Johnpfalzgraf1@gmail.com 704-840-8454 

Youth & Family Linda Vogt vogtlinda@gmail.com 678-525-6772 


